
 

 

PSE Grassroots Minutes 
May 3, 2023 

 

• Updates/Review Grassroots Meetings 

o These minutes are fluid and are accurate as of this moment in time.  

o Sometimes things discussed can change. 

o All minutes will be posted on the PSE Grassroots page on the PFT Website 

▪ (https://pft400.com/grassroots/special-education-grassroots-pse/) 

• CCS 2.0 

o When will payment forms be available for compensation for paperwork for 

CCS meetings? 

▪ A form was sent on May 3, 2023, to program officers, and will be sent 

out in the Monday update. 

o Many teachers are reporting that preparing the paperwork from start to 

finish, especially going through progress notes, has taken more than one 

hour. Will there be an opportunity for teachers to be paid for more than 

one hour? 

▪ Unfortunately, not, the agreement is for one hour.  

o Where are we as a department with holding CCS meetings? 

▪ See Patti’s most recent update. Numbers are changing daily. 

o Are there any updates about the delivery of CCS services? 

▪ The district and the PFT are meeting on May 12th to develop an MOU 

regarding service delivery. 

▪ Staff will be paid using ESSER money – which will expire September 

2024.  

▪ CCS is not monitored by the state. It is an agreement from a complaint 

that was filed.  

o Will there be CCS delivery options for this summer? 

▪ They are hopeful there will be summer offerings. 

o Can general education teachers deliver CCS hours? 

▪ Yes, if they are a certified teacher. For example, an art teacher cannot 

provide math services, but a math teacher can.  

▪ PSE teachers should, however, be considered first. 

o Request: How is CCS going from a practitioner standpoint? 

▪ PFT members shared their experiences with CCS. 

o PFT Update: CCS Servicing 

https://pft400.com/grassroots/special-education-grassroots-pse/


▪ Nina reported that the district knows that staff will not complete the 

service hours for our current workshop rate. 

▪ What would be an acceptable rate for our work? 

• Revisit: Progress Reports 

o At our January 2023 meeting, when talking about e-mailing documents to 

families, a question arose about e-mailing progress monitoring reports. In 

the minutes it states, “Ms. Camper will consult with legal to find out if 

progress monitoring reports can be emailed to families.” Are there any 

updates? 

▪ Best practice is to have an agreement with the parent. If an e-mail is 

their preferred option that should be discussed and documented. If 

parents want print copies, they are entitled to that method.  

• Next School Year 

o Setting Meeting Time 

▪ Meetings will continue to be held at 4:30 the 1st Wednesday of each 

month.   See Calendar Below 

o  Confirming Positions 

▪ Brittany will be a co-chair and hold the same position. 

▪ Raechel will be stepping down for the beginning of the school year.  

Shelly will be stepping up as co-chair to take our minutes from the 

meetings. 

o Virtual vs. In Person 

▪ Meetings will continue to occur via Zoom, with the possibility of in-

person activities being scheduled (i.e. at the end of the year) 

o Minutes to All Staff 

▪ Meeting minutes will continue to be published on the PFT website. 

o Suggestions/Comments 

▪ Nothing was mentioned, but if you have any ideas, please e-mail 

Brittany – brittanyfmccann@yahoo.com 

2023-2024 School Year PSE Grassroots Meeting Calendar: 

September 9-6-2023 

October 10-4-2023 
November 11-1-2023 

December 12-6-2023 
January 1-3-2024 

February 2-7-2024 
March 3-6-2024 

April 4-3-2024 

May 5-1-2024 

mailto:brittanyfmccann@yahoo.com


 


